Information for Students Considering Transferring from the MSc to the PhD Program

MSc students may transfer to the PhD program after meeting the following criteria: 

· at least two semesters (and no more than nine semesters) in the MSc program at S.F.U. 

· completion of at least ¾ of the required coursework (i.e. 9 credit hours), with a CGPA of 3.5 or better

· letters of support from all members of their Supervisory Committee

· evidence of scholarly accomplishment such as submission of manuscripts for publication or presentations at national or international meetings.

To apply, complete the “Application for Transfer from Master’s to Doctoral Program” form available at http://www.sfu.ca/dean-gradstudies/forms.htm, and attach transcripts, a PhD research proposal, and letter(s) of support from the Supervisory Committee. 

The application is considered by the DGSC and a recommendation is made to accept or reject the application.  

Please note that transfer is NOT automatic.  The Committee considers carefully the quality of the proposal, the extent of tangible accomplishments to date and the Supervisory Committee's comments before approving a request to transfer.  It is recommended that the application to transfer be submitted no later than the end of the sixth semester of the MSc program. 
In addition please note that the number of semesters already completed in the MSc program are calculated as part of the 24-semester time limit for completion of the PhD.  Because of this, your eligibility for a Graduate Fellowship may be reduced. 

